## KAUKAUNA ALCOHOL, TOBACCO AND OTHER DRUG ABUSE PREVENTION BOARD

A meeting of the KATODA Prevention Board was held May 18, 2022, at 7:00pm with remote teleconference via Zoom.

Members present: Jack Pautz, Karen Wirth, Satia Kavanaugh Vanderloop, Karliegh Kluever, Ashley Mayer, Laura Lindberg, Dr. Paul Russo, Chris Wardlow and Philip Kohne.

Absent: Ald. Brian Schell, Scott Granger and Jerry Brien.

Motion by Lindberg and second by Dr. Russo to approve the April 20, 2022, KATODA Prevention Board minutes. All members present on teleconference via Zoom voted ave. Motion carried.

Pautz had received a financial request from the KHS Ghost Crew for the annual football tail gate ATOD free event for the first KHS home football game. Discussion followed. Motion by Dr. Russo and second by Wardlow to donate \$500 to the Ghost Crew organization for their ATOD free event specified. All members present on teleconference via Zoom voted aye. Motion Carried.

Discussion was held regarding the State Alcohol Report Process by Wardlow. This item will continue to be discussed at the August meeting.

Dr. Russo informed the Board that the annual KATODA Brat Fry will be Saturday September 3, 2022. The event will be at the south side Piggly Wiggly from 8-4:00pm.

Pautz mentioned he will look for a new KHS student to replace Ashley Mayer for the KATODA Board, she will be graduating. Pautz thanked Ashley for her time being on the KATODA Board and wish her well in her future studies in college.

Discussion was held on the Free Family Swim Night on June 26, 2022. The time of the event changed to 5:30-7:30pm.

Discussion was held regarding the CBD vending machine located at the Piggly Wiggly store. Wirth mentioned that the Resource Officer in the Kaukauna ASD and Kimberly ASD has been addressing the issue with management at the store. It was noted that there is no warning signage prohibiting underage purchasing or what the items may contain in the vending machine. Lindberg pointed out that there is a need for education with these issues. It was suggested that a letter be sent to Corporate Management regarding our concerns and an article in the Times-Villager explaining caution regarding the items in the vending machine. Russo and Wardlow will work on crafting a letter and KATODA Korner article.

Discussion was held regarding the Small Talk Campaign. Reminder that yard signs were at Clerk's office at City Hall. Discussion about location of the second banner was also held.

Mayer updated the board regarding KHS LEAD organization's upcoming events and LEAD cords for graduation gowns were approved by the KHS principal.

Motion by Mayer and second by Kluever to adjourn. All members present on teleconference via Zoom voted aye. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. Next meeting August 17, 2022.